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CEO Corporate Update 
Tuesday 25 January 2022  

Infrastructure & Operations  
Green Organic Drop off Days 

Three green organic drop off days were held in December 2021.  A total of 986 drop offs occurred.   
 
Some positive feedback was received from a resident: “I am happy with the green waste free days at 
the dumps.  This is a VERY useful service thank you, also like the hard rubbish collection idea and 
hope to make use of it soon.” 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Waste Education 
 
The waste education stall attended the Mylor and Woodside Markets in December 2021. 
  
Waste education videos: 
  

 
  
The first of a suite of waste education videos was released promoting the Waste Management 

Hierarchy.  To view the video visit: adelaide hills council waste - YouTube 
  
 
 
 
 

https://www.youtube.com/results?search_query=adelaide+hills+council+waste
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Heathfield Oval Change Rooms  
 
First Fix completed. All ceilings downstairs have been installed.  
Veranda roofed. Internal fit out continues. 
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Gumeracha streetscape upgrade  
 
Done! All footpaths paved, all benches installed (level) and all trees planted. 
It’s been a long journey with a few hiccups but the end result is very satisfying and a great positive 
outcome for the Gumeracha and the wider Adelaide Hills Council community. 
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Carey Gully Road / Fowler Road Intersection 
 
Guard rail replacements at the intersection of Carey Gully Road and Fowler Road intersection. 
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Hillcrest Avenue, replacement project 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Asset Systems – Footpath Condition Assessment 
 
Council is currently undertaking a footpath condition assessment, utilising our Graduate Engineering 
Student currently working with Civil Services and Mobile Confirm Asset Management System.  
 
A total of 775 footpaths (asphalt, paved and concrete) are on the review list for condition and defects, 
and currently 561 have been completed this year already. 

 
 
 
 
 
Current defects collected 
around Heathfield. 
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Defect collected on Longwood Road. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Image repository of defect for review and 
programming within the system. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Merchant Road, Basket Range 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

 

 

CEO Corporate  Update | 25 January 2022  

 

  Page 7 of 11 

Merchant Road, Basket Range 

Failed road embankment stabilisation and stormwater upgrade works have now been completed at 

Merchant road, Basket Range.  Minor site tidy up works still to be carried out.  

Work involved installing rock wall to failed embankment section – approximately 40m long, 3.5m-

4.0m high and stormwater pits, kerb 7 gutter and swales to improve road side stormwater drainage 

and road widening. 

 
Gumeracha Sports Courts Upgrade  

Installation of the new 3.6m high chainmesh fencing and gates is complete. Marking out for the 
court set out and the installation of sports equipment has begun, with acrylic surfacing and line 
marking to follow in the coming weeks. 
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Mill Road Lobethal Emu Crossing 

Construction is complete, with the safety fencing installed in late December 2021. 
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Footpath and Kerbing Renewals 

Longwood Road, Heathfield (under construction). New pram ramps installed crossing Heathfield 

Road. Base preparation for renewed footpath complete and ready for asphalt 
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Carey Gully Road, Bridgewater 

Carey Gully Road, Bridgewater (under construction). Old asphalt path and galvanised tube handrail 

removed. Gradient of the path improved to remove steep sections. Base preparation complete and 

ready for asphalt. New recycled plastic posts and rail installed.  
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Development & Regulatory Services  
 
 
Regulatory Services 
 
 
Cat By-law 
 
Council’s Regulatory Services team welcomed in the new Cat By-law on 1 January, which requires 
that all cats be confined to the property of their owners.  So far, Council has received 17 cat related 
CRM requests and have impounded 3 cats which have not been returned to their owners yet, but 
Council’s Regulatory Services team hope to reunite pets with their owners soon. 
 

 
 
 
 

 


